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To: James Kirkham
Subject: The Old Malthouse, St John's Road, Banbury - amended plans

James


It has been established that the significance of the building lies in its external envelope and roof structure. The proposed conversion to residential accommodation will have some negative impact to both elements of significance. 
The key issue is whether there is a public benefit to finding a sustainable new use for the building if the current use is no longer considered to be viable. This is beyond my expertise and should be dealt within in relation to the viability issues being discussed from a planning perspective. 
This also relates to the provision of the additional units at third floor – if it can be satisfactorily demonstrated that the conversion of the building can only achieved by the inclusion of these additional units the harm caused is considered acceptable, but if an alternative use can be found without the need for the additional units then it is not. I will defer to the Planning Officer’s judgement on this matter. 
If conversion to residential use is considered to be the optimum viable use a limited amount of harm can be weighed against the public benefit of finding a use for the building, but it is important that the harm is minimised. 
 
Amended plans - rooflights
1. In relation to the rooflights it is accepted that in order to convert the building to residential use rooflights are required and it is noted that roof lights have previously been inserted into the roof. The key issue is to minimise the harm to both the physical fabric and the visual appearance of the property. The Design and Access Statement claims 

‘Within the apartments at second floor level, the rooflights are required to ensure natural light and ventilation within each unit. Within the living spaces, it is important that there is both high and low level light to ensure a comfortable living environment, therefore we propose rooflights in groups of four, which can also be opened up to provide an element
of private amenity to the units’.

 
Whilst not wanting to compromise the amenity of the individual occupiers of the units it is my role as heritage professional to ensure that the level of harm to the historic fabric of the building is minimised. I would therefore recommend that the number, size and dimensions of the rooflights do not exceed minimum standards where there is harm to the physical historic fabric of the building. 

 
It is accepted that there has been historic precedent for elements protruding from the ridge of the roof. Rooflights which sit proud of the roof will be acceptable if they can be used to minimise the number, size and dimensions of rooflights on the plane of the roof and if it can be demonstrated that the additional number of residential units are required. The precise design of these lights would need to be provided, but could be dealt with by condition if required. 

 
Amended plans – other issues 

 
1. It is positive that the proposed roof terraces have been removed from the design. 
1. It is positive that the bottom hung windows have been removed. 
1. The precise design of the proposed external doorways are a detail and can be dealt with by condition if necessary.  
Regards

Jenny Ballinger
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